
Item 4: Secretary’s Report for the period June 2024 to June 2025. 

Rhu and Shandon Community Council AGM 
 June 11

th
 2025 

 

 The last AGM was on 12th June 2024. We have held 6 regular meetings. 

 Membership in June 2024 was 14. One member was co-opted in October 2024 and another 

in April 2025 but three members resigned in February making a total of 13 including the two 

co-optees. The next election will be in 2026. Our maximum membership is 16. 

 Police Scotland provided a Crime Report for all meetings.  

 The Representative of the HMNB Clyde, Cmdr Jon Fletcher joined the Community Council 

in August 2024 and attended four of the meetings, and provided a report to two others.  The 

community is once again very grateful to the base for the provision of the Christmas tree for 

the village green. 

 Our three Councillors were represented by Cllr Corryat three of our meetings. 

  We had a visit from Meja Vesterlund from the Scottish Wildlife Trust in October 2024. Our 

area is borderline for the re-colonisation of red squirrels if the greys can be controlled. We 

publicised this in our Newsletter.  

 The June, August and October meetings were held in the Community Centre. In order not 

to inconvenience the Nursery, the December, February and April meetings were held in the 

Church Hall.  

The following table shows the attendance at all our meeting. The AGM, held in June 2024 and 

the six ordinary meetings were held in the Community Centre in June, August and October 

2023 and in February and April 2024.  

Month Type members CCLs Police HMNB public guests total 

AGM 2024 AGM 8 1 
  

3 
 

12 

June 2024 Ordinary 8 1 
  

3 
 

12 

August 2023 Ordinary 7 
  

1 0 1 9 

October 2023 Ordinary 7 
  

1 0 1 8 

December 2023 Ordinary 10 1 
 

1 6 
 

18 

February 2024 Ordinary 6 1 
 

1 1 
 

9 

April 2024 Ordinary 9 
   

2 
 

11 

 
Total 55 4 0 4 15 2 74 

 
max possible 97 

     
 

 
Average Att 57% 

     
 

 

 

Important items of News are posted on our website and most are sent out to our Mailing list of 

over 100 subscribers in the form of a MailChimp Newsletter. There have been 22 Newsletters 

since the last AGM.  


